## Letters to the Editor:

It would have been a personal pleasure and an honor to have written a tribute to Mrs. Mary Peacock Douglas for inclusion in *North Carolina Libraries*. Therefore, I sincerely regret that my absence from Bloomington during the past month prevented me from meeting your deadline.

I shall look forward to reading the next issue of North Carolina Libraries with special interest.

MARGARET I. RUFSVOLD, Professor Library Science Graduate Library School, Indiana University

\* \* \*

During the Fall Quarter I was out of residence. On my return in January, I found your invitation to write a brief tribute to Mary Peacock Douglas for an early issue of your *North Carolina Libraries*. I regret that I was not around to write such a tribute because I have long standing admiration for Mrs. Douglas' leadership in school librarian ship.

MARGARET HAYES GRAZIER, Associate Professor Department of Library Science, Wayne State University

\* \* \*

North Carolina Libraries came today. I am thrilled, flabbergasted, and very grateful to you and to my many friends. I shall cherish this issue.

Mrs. Mary Peacock Douglas

\* \* \*

Congratulations on your first issue of North Carolina Libraries. It is very good. love the Mary Peacock Douglas tributes.

Mrs. Rosalind C. Campbell, Librarian Caldwell Technical Institute

\* \* \*

Congratulations on the winter issue. It is extremely well-done.

LEONARD L. JOHNSON, Director of School Libraries Greensboro Public Schools